New Federal Reserve required (Reg. E Notice) with Opt In/Opt Out options for ATM withdrawals and Debit Card transactions.  
Dear Member,

We recently gave you some information in our Spring newsletter about the above upcoming regulation requirement.  In that notice we stated that all financial institutions must obtain an Opt-in agreement before charging a fee for services as it relates

to paying transactions in which you are negative or do not have sufficient funds to an  ATM withdrawal or any one time  Debit Card transaction.  This requirement takes effect Aug. 15, 2010 for all existing accounts and July 1, 2010 for all new accounts. 
Official Notice:

Even though Besser Credit Union does not allow PIN Based one time Debit or ATM cash

withdrawal  transactions, even for a fee, we MAY pay transactions at times for you if you become overdrawn for other types of  these transactions and charge you a (non-return) fee.  We want to assure you, before this is done, money will transfer from your regular savings account (at $2 charge) or from a share draft line of credit, if established, (at $5 per transfer).  If neither of these options are available, we May pay your transactions for our current (non-return) fee of $20.  
Based on this NEW Regulatory requirement, (Effective Aug. 15, 2010 for existing accounts and July 1, 2010) for all new accounts this service is no longer automatic or will we be able to continue to offer the (non-return) service that we have in the past without a Opt-in Consent form from you on file.  If we do not have a signed consent form on file by the required date, any transactions that cause you to be overdrawn will have to be returned and will cost you; $20 for the overdraft and $20 for the return fee or $40.
All fees charged on your account are now separetly disclosed for your information.

Even though you may choose to OPT-In at this time, you may OPT-Out at any time by signing to do so by contacting us.  
